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I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our community for their ongoing support and trust in our 
school. I would also like to thank the staff for their dedication to working with our students in order to help 
them shine. We say goodbye and wish our staff that are leaving all the very best. You will be sadly 
missed by all. I hope you have a safe and happy holiday and a fantastic Christmas. I look forward to 
working with you in 2019. Our year in review... 
 

February saw our first whole school swimming carnival. Our Perfect Petz class got out and about. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In March our girls Volleyball team went into the knockout competition.  In May we hosted the Biggest 
Morning Tea raising $642 for the Cancer Council. June saw our students attend the NAIDOC Debating 
Workshop and also we had a showcase of Year 7 Interest Electives.  Year 8 Interest Electives also  
enjoyed learning about nutritious food and eating the results! 

 
 



 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

KHS celebrated NAIDOC Week in July.   Some of our students attended the Zone Athletics Carnival. 

In August, 6 students attend the DLC Public Speaking Competition and Science got into the spirit of  
National Science Week.  September was all about Southern Stars with 41 students participating. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Convoy Day in November was a  
huge success and we raised over  
$1000. 

Also in November, the 
Year 12 Formal saw our  
students looking fabulous. 



CAREERS 

 

Workplace Learning Illawarra Schools - Excellence in Vocational Education and Training Awards 
2018 
 
Two VET students were nominated by their VET teachers for excellence in VET Training Awards. The  
students were competing with other VET students in the Illawarra Region.  The selection criteria for the 
awards were employability skills, job technical skills and competence and personal quality skills. 
   
I would like to congratulate the following students in receiving certificates for Excellence in VET 
Jessica C -  Hospitality Food and Beverage and Hailey W - Retail Services. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

All the best in your future endeavours. 
 
Ms P Coogan 
VET Co-ordinator and Hospitality Teacher 



Support’s Year 6 students making the transition to High School  

The transition from primary school to high school can be daunting. On 

their first visit to Kanahooka High School, Year 6 students from  

Koonawarra Public School skilfully worked in an English lesson 

and played sight word bingo, which Kayla ad Cadence won! We then 

had a break and played balloon smash. This broke down some barriers 

from previous encounters of primary school. We proceeded on a school 

tour, where Jaylah found the library, and of course, the canteen to meet  

Mrs Loveday. Prior to recess Melody was able to score with a straw test 

from Science. 

I look forward to working with these students in the coming year. Many new chapters for all! 

 

Ms S Thatcher 
Support 

SUPPORT 

c 



Japanese Film Festival 
 
On Friday 23 November, twenty one enthusiastic students of Japanese climbed aboard the Sydney bound train at 
7.30am for an exciting day in the city. We arrived at Town Hall in plenty of time and wandered down to the George 
Street cinemas for the Japan Foundation's viewing of "My Love Story" where KHS were a small percentage of the 
1500 students from across NSW that came to view the film. My Love Story is a romantic comedy, in Japanese, 
which had the students fully engage with the characters and anticipating how the love triangle would resolve. 
 
At the conclusion of the film, students took the opportunity to visit DAISO (a Japanese store that sells a variety of 
trinkets), try sushi and grab some lunch before a dash back to the train station for a long trip home. The students 
really enjoyed the exposure to the Japanese language and culture and were excellent ambassadors for KHS. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Mrs E Ursino 
HSIE 

c 

HSIE 
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Sports Update 
 
We will once again have a busy year in 2019 when it comes to sports carnivals. Here are some key 
dates to remember: 
 
 KHS Swimming Carnival (whole school) 7 February at Port Kembla Pool 
 KHS Cross Country Carnival (whole school) 12 April at Black Beach Kiama 
 KHS Athletics Carnival (whole school) 17 May at Beaton Park Athletics Centre 
 
Sports Selections for 2019 will also be happening before the end of term 4. They will be held on  
Tuesday 11 December in the Library. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr B Jardine 
Head Teacher PDHPE 
 

Week 7 Sports People of the Week were Maddison D 
and Cylus A.  Both students were recently selected in the 
South Coast Softball Teams, Maddison in the girls and Cylus 
in the boys. 

Quooyarm D of Year 8 has just been selected in the  
Australian U14 First Nations Soccer Team.  He will play 
against the NZU14 Maoris Team in January 2019. 
Best of  luck Quooyarm! 



Technology 

Hour of Code  
It’s time again for Hour of Code.  Once a year code.org runs a program called Hour of Code to try to get  
Primary and Secondary school students interested in learning about coding. If you are interested in  
learning how to code please go to the website listed below: 
 

https://code.org/learn 
 

There are hundreds of different activities that you can choose from and if you are interested you can 

spend as much time as you want learning lots about coding and different things about programing at 

code.org. 

 

The website uses a web 

based version of a program 

called Scratch that we have 

here on most computers. 

 

It makes coding easy to  

follow so you can learn  

without having to worry 

about typos or weird errors. 

 

 

 

 

Another site that I’m currently 

using to teach myself the  

Python language is:  

groklearning.com 

It’s free and so far it seems to 

be very well put together and 

easy to follow.  It’s helping me 

to learn. Maybe it will help 

you. 

 

How many lines of code are in things?  

 The first space shuttle - 400,000 
 HD DVD Player - 4,500,000  
 Android OS - 11,800,000 
 Google - 2,000,000,000   
 

Mr B Harding 
Technology  

 

https://code.org/learn


 

MATHEMATICS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 and 9 Mathematicians attended a fun filled day of Maths at the University of Wollongong.  The day 
set out to be an immersion of Maths study and fun.  Kanahooka High School students, along with students 
from Keira High School and Bulli High School, competed in a Maths relay which saw our students work as 
a team solving problems for 2 hours, supported by University professors and students.  The students were 
fed a fabulous pizza lunch and then provided with Maths challenges in the Sport Hall. 
   
The day was completed with a presentation by a recent graduate student outlining her journey to  
employment in Canberra with the Australia Signal Directorate.  Her first year provided four opportunities to 
work within four departments including work with decryption, cyber security, biometrics, encryption and 
was an interesting real-world example of her journey from high school, through university to employment. 
 
The Maths faculty at the University of Wollongong is embedding explicit teaching of problem solving and 
collaboration skills as well as journaling and reflecting activities in all courses to further strengthen  
graduate success. Many interesting points were shared with similar approaches being implemented at 
Kanahooka.   

 

Mr D Ursino 
Mathematics 



SUBJECT REQUIREMENTS 
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TAS SUBJECT REQUREMENTS  
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TAS 

Industrial Technology - TAS Curriculum Network Illawarra Awards 
Congratulations to Lauren A and Maddison T for their selection as finalists in the Illawarra TAS CNI 
Awards. The competition is open to all Year 11 and 12 Technology students in Illawarra Public Schools and 
aims to recognise the outstanding efforts and achievements of our students. A special congratulations to 
Lauren who was presented the Gold Award for first place in the Year 12 Industrial Technology section of 
the competition.  

 



 

TAS 

Year 11 Industrial Technology Timber 
Congratulations to Year 11 Industrial Technology Timber students for the successful completion of their 

Preliminary projects. They are now implementing the skills they have learnt throughout the Preliminary 

course in the design, planning and construction of their HSC Major Projects. 

Tyler D 

Macarthur P 

Anthony R 

Julian V Madeleine L 

Dain A Tatiana E 

HSIE getting in touch with Geography, Art and Nature! 
 
As the semester draws to a close, 7K HSIE and 9S HSIE have been 
working on their geographical skills. This has involved learning the 
techniques of field sketching to collect a range of geographical data 
and information.  
 
Both classes went out and took part in a practical lesson of 
observational field sketching, looking over the school oval up to the  
escarpment, showing both human and physical features of the local  
environment. This was then discussed in class to see what features 
stood out the most to different students and why!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs C Lucas 
HSIE 
 

The escarpment pictured below, was the most predominate feature 



KULLILLAH 

On 29 November, Koori kids from local primary schools enjoyed some time at Kanahooka High School. 

Jesse E, Maverick W, Owen W, Dakoda S, Chloe R, Rachel D and Luke B formed a supportive team and 

led the primary school students with confidence and enthusiasm. They taught the younger students some 

Koori games and led a scavenger hunt around the school which was lots of fun for all.  

Mr B Rostron 
Head Teacher Kullillah 
 

 



THE NOTICEBOARD 

 

CAUGHT …. In Clay 
 
Remember in our last issue of the Newsletter, Yasmyn S HSC 
artwork had been nominated for consideration for inclusion in  
ARTEXPRESS 2019?  
 
We are pleased to announce that Yasmyn’s work has been 
selected!  
 

ARTEXPRESS creates high quality exhibitions of exemplary HSC 
Bodies of Work from metropolitan and regional NSW.  They  
celebrate the talent of NSW HSC Visual Arts Students.  From 
8,770 students who submitted Bodies of Work, 402 students were 
nominated.  From these nominations 240 were selected to create 
the nine exhibitions, representing schools from across NSW. 
 
Well done Yasmyn! 
 

 

Mr S Tracievski 
CAPA 

Another successful Perfect Petz fundraising event 
 

Last Friday, Year 7 Perfect Petz were involved in fundraising for WWF. Students had made hand-made 

Christmas cards with a pet theme. Thank you again to the wonderful Kanahooka High School community 

for their ongoing generosity. The students raised $43!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr K Lowis 
Pet Enthusiast 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 
    Wednesday 19  December 
 Last day of school for students & stafff 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Tuesday 29 January 2019 
 Stafff only return to school 
 
    Wednesday 30 January 2019 
 Years 7, 10, 11 and 12 return to school 
 
    Thursday  31 January 
 Years 8 and 9  return to school 
 
 

 

CANTEEN UNIFORM PRICES 
 

Blouse (White with emblem) $20.00 

Tailored Long Pants (Black)  $33.00 

Tailored Shorts (Black)  $31.00 

Skirt      $28.00  

Tunic       $55.00 

Polo Shirts (with emblem)  $20.00 

Jumper      $22.00 

Sports Shirt     $32.00 

Jacket (Black)    $45.00 

Long Pants (Black)   $30.00 

Shorts (Black)    $22.00 

Sport Shorts    $22.00 

Stockings       $5.00 
 

Uniform sales are available from 
the Canteen between: 

7.30am and 2.00pm 
 excluding  

Recess 10.40am - 11.05am 
 and Lunch 1.05pm - 1.30pm 
 on Tues, Wed and Fri only. 


